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7 July 2022

Mr. Paul Kehoe TD
Dail Eireann
Leinster House
Dublin 2

PQ 35795/22

To ask the Minister for Health his plans for the former health centre building in Camolin, County
Wexford which has sat idle in the centre of the town since its closure approximately four years ago;
and if he will make a statement on the matter.

Dear Deputy Kehoe,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the
above Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

| have reviewed the matter and the following outlines the current position.

In relation to Camolin Health Centre the HSE is currently reviewing the title of the property with the
intention of disposing of the site. The relevant State Agencies are being advised of this of the pending
sale in the very near future (in accordance the DEPR Circular 11/15). Should there be no interest from
these Agencies, the property will be advertised on the local market. The HSE hopes to have it on the
open market by the end of this year.

I trust this information is of assistance to you. Should you have any further queries please do not
hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,
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Mairead Brophy
A/Head of Service-Primary Care

South East Community Healthcare




